
F100-303-000 request for cancellation of program  03-2003

Department of Labor & Industries 
Apprenticeship Section 
PO Box 44530 
Olympia WA 98504-4530

REQUEST FOR 
CANCELLATION OF 

PROGRAM L&I apprenticeship coordinator 

TO:   Washington State Apprenticeship & Training Council 

From: Labor & Industries,  Apprenticeship Section 

Longworth Studio #1934 
(NAME OF PROGRAM) 

Check Type of Standards being requested to be cancelled: 
Committee  Plant OJT 

Number of Registered Apprentices or Trainees:  0 
Reason(s): 
Department Request 
The Department has conducted the following activities: 

1. Attempted to contact sponsor by email and phone 7/11/2024. Phone number has been
disconnected. No response to email was received.

2. Quarterly reporting reminders emailed to sponsor. No responses received.

3. Program reassignment notice emailed to sponsor 1/27/2025. No response received.

4. AC has confirmed Longworth Studio (Also known as Beautifully Polished) UBI number 602-613-
084 Salon Shop license has been cancelled. (Documentation attached)

5. AC has confirmed on Google search that the business is closed. (Documentation attached)

6. AC has confirmed in ARTS that there have been no active apprentices since 2019. (Report
attached)

7. On 4/10/2025 mailed certified letter to sponsor requesting response and notifiying them if no
response was received by May 15, 2025 that the Department would initiate cancellation of the
program. Letter was returned to the department "Not deliverable as addressed unable to forward" on
4/17/2025 (Letter and returned envelope attached)
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Requested by: 

(chr.) 

Approved by: 

  Washington State Apprenticeship & Training Council 
(sec.) Secretary of Council 

date: 

05/16/2025 
Date: 
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STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIES 
APPRENTICESHIP SECTION 

PO BOX 44530, OLYMPIA, WASHINGTON 98504-4530 
(360) 902-5230 Phone 

www.lni.wa.gov/Apprenticeship  
 

April 10, 2025 
 
 
RE: Cancellation of Apprenticeship Program Standards 
 
 
Dear Kerry Slone: 
 
The Department will be filing a request to cancel the Apprenticeship program “Longworth 
Studio” at the upcoming July 17, 2025 due to non-compliance with CFR 29.29, RCW49.04 and 
WAC296-05. The Department has verified through the Washington State Department of 
Licensing that this is no longer an active business in the State. 
 
What does this mean for you? The Department will be making the request for Cancellation to the 
Washington State Apprenticeship and Training Council at the July Quarterly Meeting. Following 
that meeting if the request is approved then the apprenticeship program will be cancelled by the 
Department effective July 17, 2025. 
 
 If you feel this letter has reached you in error please contact the Department no later than May 
15, 2025. 
 
If you have any further questions or concerns please feel free to contact our compliance 
Specialist Brittany Craighead at 360-770-9016 or by email at Brittany.Craighead@lni.wa.gov 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Peter Guzman 
Program Manager 
 
cc: Stephanie Patterson, L&I Apprenticeship Consultant 
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Program has no active registered apprentices. 
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